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Minutes of Parent Council Meeting
AGM
Monday, 29 April 2019
Present
David McKean (DM)


Parent Council Member (Chair)

Des McGuire (DMcG)


Parent Council Member (Vice Chair)

Patricia Dobson (PD)


Parent Council Member (Treasurer)

Maria McKinney (MMcK)

Parent Council Member (joint)

John Brawley (JB)


Parent Council Member

Brian Bourke (BB)


Head Teacher

Frances Blair (FB)


Church Representative 

Julie Ionta (JI)



Clerk to the Parent Council








Apologies
Paul Coleman (PC)


Parent Council Member

Margo Brennen
(MB)


Community Representative

David Reilly (DR)


Parent Council Member

Anne Marie Balmer


Parent Council Member (joint)

Andrew Carse



Parent Council Member

1. Opening Prayer/Welcome/Apologies

The meeting opened with the school prayer and DM welcomed all to the AGM.  Apologies were noted.

2. Report on work of the Parent Council

DM reported on the work of the Parent Council over the year, including:

· Decision made to return Parent Council Meetings to the school.

· New Head Teacher commencement of appointment.

· The Cap of 66 P1 pupils was maintained in 2018/2019 and all appeals submitted duly rejected.
· Retirement of long-serving Clerk to the Parent Council, Elizabeth Stuart and the appointment of Julie Ionta.

· Retirement of Mrs Balloch, DHT in October.  Appointment of Mrs Hamilton in November following PC involvement in GCC interview process.

· Continued monitoring of school’s heating system following fairly extensive improvement works carried out by GCC engineers during the 2018 summer recess.

· Applications made for Community Grants to help fund desired playground items identified by Pupil Council.

· Ongoing monitoring of the level of the cleaning undertaken in the school following Cordia/GCC reductions in cleaning staff.

· In attempts to overturn the apparent evergreen traffic problems experienced at the school and following the lobbying of personnel in the Roads and Roads Safety Departments of GCC, it is proposed that St. Fillan’s PS will be included in the second phase of a pilot scheme restricting vehicular access to Crompton Avenue, Kilmailing and Kirkwell roads from August 2019.

· Maintained contact with Community Police over the school year concerning incidents arising from out-of-school hours anti-social behaviour in and around the school.

· Reviewed and updated the Constitution of the PC, in particular increased the potential membership size, introduced the ability to create sub-groups, and to co-opt up to five additional members on a one year appointment.

· Encouraged the continuing participation of PC members in Training Courses and Networking opportunities offered by GCC Education Department.

· Review of playground H&S standards, highlighting required works

· Prepared and had audited the PC Accounts for 2017/2018

· Children’s University Programme being pursued.

3. Election of members and office members

Those completing their first block of service and wish to carry on:

· Maria McKinney

· Anne Marie Balmer

· Andrew Carse

Those completing their second block of service and seeking re-election:

· Patricia Dobson – Proposed by David McKean and seconded by Des McGuire

· Paul Coleman – Proposed by David McKean and seconded by John Brawley

· David Reilly – Proposed by David McKean and seconded by John Brawley

Office bearers:

Chair

David McKean resigned as chair.  John Brawley takes over as chair, proposed by David McKean and seconded by Patricia Dobson.

Vice Chair
Des McGuire – Proposed by David McKean and seconded by John Brawley

Treasurer 
Patricia Dobson – Proposed by David McKean and seconded by Maria McKinney

Staff Rep
Margot Brennen to move from Community Rep to Staff Rep.

Community Rep
Maria McKinney to become Community Rep – Proposed by Patricia Dobson and Seconded by John Brawley

Clerk
Julie Ionta

It was noted by DM that a Nursery member required in future.

Please see attached membership sheet.
4. Head Teacher Report
BB said how pleased he was with how the year had gone and thanked the Parent Council for their role in the School and for their support.
There was an article in the Catholic Herald about the reverence of St. Fillan’s pupils at mass.  The reporter had seen a tweet after the mass for the feast of St. Fillan and interviewed Mr. Bourke.

The non-uniform day organised by pupils raised a wonderful £382.00 for Missio.  The school received a certificate from Missio which will be displayed in the foyer.  

Staff pictures are also being updated.

A Grant has been awarded through the Refugee Trust of £12,000 to cover the cost of an Animation Project – Under the Jasmine Tree – which looks at the rejection of others.
Cultural Day was a huge success with thanks to Mrs MacAvoy and Mrs Adams for their work in preparing and organising the day.

The Cultural day and the Class Christmas Café help to create good parent and school partnership.

A Quality Improvement Officer visited the school today to look at Glasgow Counts.  When visiting classes the Officer was impressed with the high standard of teaching and also with the impeccable behaviour of the children. 

The Football B Team are doing well but in need of some support with resources.  Mr Bourke would like to meet with coaches and find out how he can help.
Swimming Team are taking part in the Finals on Wednesday, 1st May at Tollcross.

Both Dance Groups are through to the Glasgow City Finals.

Children’s University is progressing.  There have been some technical difficulties but these have been resolved and pupils will be receiving their log-in details and learning passports soon.

The roll out of iPads will be delayed due to difficulties with compatibility and other technical errors that have arisen.

The school will be used as a Polling Station on Thursday, 23rd May.

DM asked about MCR Pathways and agreed with BB’s suggestion of a leaflet drop.  DM will pursue.

A concern has been raised with H&S over the danger of the Security Camera Pole and BB will continue to monitor progress.  BB will also look at a temporary solution.

P1 induction dates are spread out through May and June.  MM asked about the P1 intake and appeals.  BB advised that appeals are unknown.

DM asked if a PC member was to speak at one of the P1 induction dates.  BB to advise.

DM thanked BB for the P7 trip to Lockerbie.

DMcG advised BB over concerns of recent news reports of websites that try to infiltrate school social media sites.

5. Approval of Accounts
PD reported that there has not been a lot of activity in the account.  Reserve amount has been ring-fenced for Funding Application.  Please refer to Summary of Accounts for details.

Action:
PD to check with Mrs Gibb re status of Funding Application.
6. Approval of Minutes

Minutes approved.

7. Activity Tracker

Please see attached.

8. Holyrood Update

Security at front door has not yet been completed.

At the time of meeting plans for iPad role out remained in place.
Leaver Destination insights showed that, for the greater part, Holyrood pupils left for positive destinations.

95 per cent of pupils achieved National 4 literacy

85 per cent of pupils achieved National 5 literacy

Holyrood are looking to celebrate positive behaviour and become a nurturing school.  They would like to set up a Nurturing Group and increase Youth Groups in the school.

9. PTA Update

· Successful fundraisers – Family Night and Easter Hamper

Upcoming:

· First Communion Gifts are being purchased

· Help at school show

· P7 Beach Party

· Help at Leavers Mass

· Tribute Night in September

10. AOB
DM confirmed that the Newsletter is being prepared.  It was thought that a text message directing parents to the Newsletter would be helpful.

DM asked if P7 class or year group photographs could be taken as a leaving souvenir.  DM suggested that this could be an annual undertaking.

Dates of future meetings to be set at next meeting.

Next meeting
Monday, 3 June 2019 at 6.30pm in the Meeting Room, St. Fillan’s Primary School
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